
‘  Therefore, since we have been justified 

by faith, we have peace with God through 

our Lord Jesus Christ. ’  

Romans 5:1 

 Christmas Lights switch-on at Knott-End – This was a lovely community event 

and the choir did really well despite the freezing temperatures! There was 

even a visit from Father Christmas and the Rola Cola Lorry. 

 Christmas decorations – our school looks lovely! The Christmas tree is up; we 

have a beautiful nativity display in the hall and the porch has been            

transformed into a magical wonderland. 

 The Fabulous Five – this week a group of Year 5 pupils volunteered to work 

together to focus on promoting anti-bullying strategies in school. Their work 

will feed directly into our School Council meetings. The first task will be to 

agree our whole school Anti-Bullying Charter and then they will review our Anti

-Bullying Policy  

Highlights of the week 

https://www.biblestudytools.com/isaiah/35-10.html


Christmas Fair: 

This was not the event but we planned but it was 
actually a great success. Thank you for all the   
donations and also for supporting the event. We 
have raised over £2,000 which is amazing and our 
highest ever total! In total, we had 32 fabulous  
raffle prizes, most of which were donated by local 
businesses. 

Events: 

Thank you for being understanding 
about the decision not to have   
parents attend our Christmas     
performances. I have worked   
closely with the other local Head 
teachers who are all doing the 
same in an attempt to keep our 
positive Covid numbers down and 
ensure our staff and families can 
enjoy Christmas. The children will 
still enjoy the events and they can 
watch their performances at home 
with you! 

Knott-End Library Coffee Morning: 

The choir will be singing at the library at 

10:30 am on  Saturday. I have spoken to 

the library to make sure our pupils can be 

socially distanced from members of the   

public. If you would like to come along, 

you will be very welcome. 

Dates for your diary: 

Knott End Library Christmas Coffee Morning—Saturday 4th December—10:30am 

Toy Service— Sunday 5th December—St Oswald’s Church—10:30am 

Nativity—Thursday 9th December 2pm and 6:30pm  

School Christmas Dinner—Wednesday 15th December—£2.35 via ParentPay 

Christmas Jumper day in school—Wednesday 15th December 

Carol Service—Wednesday 15th December—St Oswald’s Church—6:30pm 

Lancaster on Ice trip—some Y5 & Y6  - Thursday 16th December 

School Close for Christmas —Friday 17th December—1:30pm 

Carol Concert— Sunday 19th December—St Oswald’s Church—10:30am 

INSET day—Tuesday 4th January 

School opens for pupils—Wednesday 5th January  

 

Lunches 

Can ALL parents please   
select arrangements for 
lunches next week using the 
form below.  

https://forms.office.com/r/
exTQMJtNLL 

Toy Service:  

Thank you for all the donations of 
toys that have come in for the   
Kensington Foundation. We have 
eleven pupils taking part in St.    
Oswald’s Toy Service this Sunday. 
Any other families are welcome to 
attend. Social distancing measures 
will be in place. 

https://forms.office.com/r/exTQMJtNLL
https://forms.office.com/r/exTQMJtNLL



